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Maryland PIRG and Environment Maryland are pleased to support SB221 to close gaps in
enforcement authority for the Maryland Department of Environment  regarding violations of drinking
water, wastewater, or wetlands laws. We thank Attorney General Frosh for making this critical
legislation a priority in his final year as Attorney General.

This bill helps ensure polluting industries can be penalized for harm to human health or the
environment. There are too many examples of industries causing harm to Maryland's waterways and
public health, and putting our drinking water at risk.

One such reason this may become particularly important in the near term is as we discover
contamination from the toxic chemicals PFAS in our waterways throughout the state. Last week,
Prince George’s County sued chemical manufacturers 3M and DuPont over PFAS contamination in
their waterways.

The Maryland Department of Environment has found PFAS contamination in 75% of the drinking water
they have tested in the state. Neither the state or Marylanders taxpayers caused the contamination,
but without proper laws in place, they may be left to shoulder the burden of testing and monitoring,
delivering clean water to communities, cleaning up contaminated sites, and covering health care costs.
How much more will it cost taxpayers to fix this mess is anyone’s guess. Of course, for people with
health problems associated with exposure to PFAS, and their families, the costs are unquantifiable.

States have had some success in suing chemical manufacturers for PFAS contamination to help with
environmental cleanup. Minnesota won an $850 million settlement from 3M in 2018, and has used the
funding for drinking water and other water projects. According to the National Law Review, “Several
states have since followed suit, including Michigan, whose Attorney General sued 17 companies that
manufactured PFAS in January 2020.” Alabama, Alaska, Delaware, Michigan, Minnesota, New
Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, North Carolina, Ohio, and Vermont have all sued PFAS
manufacturers or users over contamination.

In order to ensure we can hold polluting industries accountable for the harm they have caused we
must have the right laws on the books both to keep tax payers from footing the bill on cleanup and
remediation but more importantly to act as a deterrent for industry to risk harm to human health or the
environment.

We respectfully urge a favorable report.

Maryland PIRG is a statewide, non-partisan, non-profit, citizen-funded public interest advocacy organization with grassroots members
across the state. For fifty years we’ve stood up to powerful interests whenever they threaten our health and safety, our financial security,
or our right to fully participate in our democratic society.

Environment Maryland is a citizen-based environmental advocacy organization. We work to protect clean air, clean water, and open
space.

https://thedailyrecord.com/welcome-ad/?retUrl=/2022/01/21/pg-county-sues-3m-dupont-over-forever-chemicals-in-waterways/
https://www.natlawreview.com/article/pfas-product-liability-cases-are-floodgates-now-open

